Graduate Studies Council - GSC Minutes 2/1/23 Trenton Hall 120

Members present: Suzanne McCotter, K. Jervis, E. Farr, M. Ellard, D. Bowen, L. Foxworth (Vice Chair), K. Grant, M. Dugan (Chair)

Excused: M. Pozzuolo (graduate student)

Council approved minutes from 12/7/22 meeting.

Linda Mayger arrived at 1:45 pm to discuss:

- Post-master's Certificate in Global Educational Leadership
- Sent the following two documents for our review:
 - Post-Master's Certificate in Global Educational Leadership
 - EASE Department Meeting Minutes
 - Committee agreed this program would be an excellent addition to the college.

Charge from CAP Re: Undergraduates Enrolling in and Double Counting Graduate Courses Policy - see documents below

- Email from Joe Baker
- Charge from Steering
- Email from Grad/CE Office/Tim Clydesdale
- Redlined proposal changes

Council reviewed documents. Feedback:

- -Helpful for students to enroll in graduate courses earlier than year 4.
- -3 completed graduate courses will incentivize students to attend TCNJ grad programs.
- -Helpful for students. Could transfer 3 courses.
- -Council expressed support for the redlined changes.

Suzanne McCotter

- Goals and strategies for the Office of Graduate and Continuing Education
 - GCE Goals and Strategies

Next Meeting March 1, 2023 in Trenton 120